
GOOD SHEPHERD CATHOLIC CHURCH
PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES

Wednesday, September 21, 2022
CALL TO ORDER:  Eric Henderson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and Father Zach opened the meeting with a Prayer to Our Lady of Evangelization.
ROLL CALL: 
Present:  Fr. Zach, Sarah Gahagen, Dan DeCastra, Al Bragin, Jessica Fehrenbacher, Chad Groves, Eric Henderson, Cheryl Shafer, Mykeal Wigger, Marie Williams 
Absent: Morgan Lamberton, Maren Smith, David Ubelhor 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes from the May 18 meeting were approved. (The July meeting was canceled)
COMMISSION REPORTS: 
FINANCE- Sarah Gahagen
Sarah distributed the financial report.  The fiscal year ended very well. Excluding the 2nd payment of PPP and Bingo, a surplus of $70,753 was generated. 
The financial report only includes one Bingo session and the income from the summer social will be in the next year report.
Net income from summer social was $64,941 (for one day).  The finance committee will be meeting to debrief the last social and plan for next year. The discussion about including rides continues.  Holy Rosary has moved their social to June.  

Bingo at the social had a profit of $10,7019.  Weekly bingo is averaging 175 people each week and the average income is $5475.  Pull tabs generate the most income.  We would like to have 190-200 people, so efforts will be made to increase attendance.
LONG RANGE STRATEGIC PLANNING COMMITTEE:  The committee of five met and reviewed Amy’s RFP (Request for Proposal) for a facility master plan assessment. The estimate is about $50,000 to hire an engineering company for this.  There is hope decide on a company and begin interviews with stakeholders by December or January.
PASTOR REMARKS

Fr. Zach is having conversations to encourage play presentations. He is hopeful we can get this started now that we seem to past the pandemic.
RISE met last weekend with a small group.  Wade Lovell (sp?) will begin meeting with a youth ministry group on a limited basis.  Wade and his wife Kelly have been involved in a variety of activities.  Wade is passionate about wanting to make something happen for our youth.  Initially this group will be for Good Shepherd, but we would like to expand and invite others once it get started.
Good Shepherd has nominated Dorothy Thornburg (posthumous), Paul and Pat Hirsch, and Tom and Lois Schenk for membership in the Brute Society. These names have not yet been announced, but letters of notification will be sent this week.
Father has asked for feedback from the council in regard to a request for a pro-life fundraiser.  Council Members viewed the materials and suggested that the program would be best in a different environment.  Recent legislation in support of life shifts focus to promoting resources and programs for women with problem pregnancies and their babies.
Father reported that there are now 16 seminarians preparing for priesthood in the Diocese of Evansville.  He has acquired updated posters for each classroom and all are encouraged to pray for these young men.
Information about the pilgrimage to the Holy Land with Fr. Zach was shared.  The trip will be in June 2023.

Members who are serving in their third year on the parish council are eligible to serve as chair.  Jessica Fehrenbacher was chosen by consensus and accepted the assignment.  We are grateful to Eric Henderson for serving in this role.
Server training will be finished tomorrow (September 22) for grades 4-8
.

OLD BUSINESS

Morgan was not able to attend, but has sent questions for discussion.  There was agreement that we should move forward with the outreach to new families.  Jessica will reach out to Morgan and ask her to invite those interested in welcoming new families to join and coordinate these efforts.  
There was a short discussion about dress code for liturgical ministers.  Fr. Zach would prefer that people dress more appropriately for these roles, but he is more concerned about getting people back to church.
NEW BUSINESS

A suggestion was made that we re-instate appreciation dinners for volunteers. Council members were in support of this.  Al Bragin and the hospitality committee are asked to lead this effort.
There was a brief discussion about the pictorial directory.  It has been six years since one was published.  The group did not reach any agreement about proceeding with a new one at this time.
Eric thanked the group and referred to the iceberg graphic on the agenda.  Council members are grateful for his service.
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The next meeting will be November 16 at 6:00 p.m.  The January meeting will be Tuesday, January 10, at 7:00 p.m.
 
 CLOSING PRAYER: (Prayed together)
Almighty, ever-living God, we thank you for all that was accomplished in this meeting. We thank you for your favor and for making us strong. As we end this meeting, we ask that you continue to lead and guide us for the sake of your holy and precious name. Amen.  

